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DATE EVENT REMINDER

Monday, 
20 Aug

First Full Day of School

All K-G3 students at BRC. 
*Kindergarten will finish at 1pm after lunch. 
Dismissal at main entrance. 
All G4-5 students ar SKW.
No ASAs for G4-5, dismissal at 3.20pm Mon-
Thu. 

Thursday,
30 Aug

Back to School Night
6.30pm - 8.00pm
BRC School Hall
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Carmel Elementary School Newsletter

Welcome to all our new 
students, teachers and 
teaching assistants. We 

wish everyone a great 
year ahead. 

CCA commences Monday, 
8 October. 

 
Sign up via Google forms:

https://goo.gl/forms/
n2vEpHFywLuS1loM2

PE Days 
All children should wear 

PE uniforms on these 
days.

K - Tue / Thu
G1 - Wed / Thu
G2 - Tue / Thu
G3 - Wed / Thu
G4 - Mon / Wed
G5 - Mon / Wed

Security Patrol
Will begin week of 27 August 2018

Parasha Shoftim
Candle Lighting: 6.35pm
Shabbat Ends: 7:27pm

Dear Carmel School Parents and Student,

I am pleased to welcome back all Carmel families after what I hope has been an 
enjoyable summer break. A special welcome to new faculty and all new students. 

I am delighted to congratulate our Graduating Class of 2018 on their excellent overall 
International Baccalaureate Diploma Programme (IB DP) scores. The International 
Baccalaureate is the most rigorous, globally recognised High School graduating 
programme: it is externally marked and moderated and all examinees across the 
world sit the exams on the same day. Over 160,000 candidates took the IB DP this 
year and an impressive average of 38 points (out of a possible 45) was achieved 
by Carmel’s Elsa High School. It is important to remember that Carmel School is 
not selective; we are a comprehensive School with a comprehensive intake. Our 
38 point average is significantly higher than the Hong Kong average of 35.96 and 
much higher than the IB DP global average of 29.78. University destinations for 
the 2018 graduates include Technion University, Bristol University, University St 
Andrews, UAL, Skidmore College and HKU. We are delighted for the graduates 
and proud of their personal achievements. I take this opportunity to thank the 
Carmel teachers and administration for their skill and dedication in supporting all 
students to achieve their very best.

All campuses have made an energetic and enthusiastic start today (Tzutzik and 
Ganeynu will start on Monday) and there is much excitement and focus on new 
initiatives and further development, of which we look forward to keeping you 
apprised. 

Warmest regards and wishing all families a healthy and successful 5779.

Shabbat Shalom,
Mrs. Rachel Friedmann
Principal

כתיבה וחתימה טובה

Message from Principal, Mrs. Rachel Friedmann



First Day of School!
View more photos on Vidigami.






